
South Carolina Bar Association 
 
 
 

February 9th, 1937 
 
 
 
Hon. Samuel M. Wolfe, 
Attorney at Law, 
Gaffney, South Carolina 
 
My dear General: 
 
  I am just in receipt of yours of February 8th, and am in entire accord with the 
views therein expressed.  We had planned to have the annual meeting of the Association around 
April 1st, but I am now trying to complete arrangements so as to move it up to the 11th and 12th 
of March.  Whether this can be done or not depends upon the engagements of the gentleman who 
will deliver the annual address.  For fear that congressional action may be taken before the 
Association meets, I am now contemplating suggesting to the Chairman of the Committee on 
Judicial Administration and Remedial Procedure that he call a meeting of his Committee and 
adopt resolutions vigorously opposing the proposal of the President to pack the Supreme Court. 
 
  In the event that the annual meeting is held before congressional action is taken, I 
hope very much that you will have an appropriate resolution prepared and offered.  In the 
meantime, I hope that individual lawyers will communicate to their Senators and Representatives 
an expression of their disapproval of the President’s proposal with respect to the Supreme Court. 
 
  With kindest regards, I am, 
 
 
     Very truly yours, 
 
McD/C 
      M. G. McDonald 
      President S. C. Bar Association. 


